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NATIONAL
DOMTNO OUT

DAY

NATIONAL COMING OUT DAY,
sponsored by National Gay
Rights Advocate. and other
groups, will be a powerful
dayin lesbian and gay his-
tory. The goal of NATIONAL
COMING OUT DAY is to in-
crease the visibility and
political clout of the more
than 20 million gay men and
lesbiansin this country.
On October 11, 1988, the
anniversary of the historic
March On Washington for
Lesbian and Gay Rights,
thousands of people will
bring the spirit of the
March to their local commu-
nities.

The slogan for the day is
TAKE YOUR NEXT STEP. Some
of us at the last potluck
discussed what the next
step sight be for leabians
and gays in the La Crosse
area, and came up with the
idea of either buying bill-
board space for the month
of October, or putting an
ad in the paper on October
11. Both would anyBose-
thing about how the lee-
bian/gaycommunity of the
La Crosse area ce/ebratee
NATIONAL COMING OUT DAY.

We are, of course, going to
need money to do this, per-
haps between $300 and $500.
If you would like to make a
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OLIVIA
CRLIERRATRN

15T1-1
ANNIYWRIBARY
WITH OONOMRTH
AROUND TRIM
COUNTRY

Olivia Records caps its
15th anniversary year with
a national celebration at
New York's Carnegie Hall
and the Waldorf-Astoria Ho-
tel on Friday November 25.
The Carnegie Hall concert,
scene of Olivia's historic
tenth anniversary gala, be-
gins at 8:00 pm.	 Featured
artists include Chris
Williamson and Band, Lucie
Blue Tremblay, Deirdre Mc-
Cann, Tret Fure and Band,
Nancy Vogl and Dianne
Davidson and Band. An an-
nivesary Ball at the Wal-
dorf

r
-Astoria Grand Hotel

will follow the concert.
The evening is lavender tie
optional.

Judy Dlugacr, president of
Olivia, says: "It will be a
wonderful sight, women from
all over the world arriving
at Carnegie in horse-drawn
carriages, limousines, and
motorcycles, decked out in
fabulous, flaming attire!
The entourage from Carnegie
to the Waldorf following
the concert will be a spec-
tacular moment in New York
history."
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Coming on the heels of the
first national gay Republi-
can organization, a Madison
elected official has-

nounced that he plans to
start a gay Republican
group in Wisconsin. Jim
McFarland,an openly gay
Alderman who is also Repub-
lican, is coordinating the
effort to set up the first
00P organization for gays
and lesbians in Wisconsin.
He hopes to appeal to all
parts of the state.

The general goals of the
new group, tentatively
named Wisconsin Republicans
for Equality and Privacy
(WREP), would be the name
as that of the newly formed
national group: to promote
concern» of gays and les-
biana within the Republican
Party and to promote con-
cerns of the Republican
Party among lesbians and
gays.

There has been t ad p
for Republican legislators
to ignore gay/lesbian vot-
ers and cater to the inter-
ests of the religious fun-
damentalist wing of the
party. McFarland claims
that thisis because most
Republicans think that all
the lesbians and gays are

(runt. from N. ()
contribution of money, or
would like to help plan our
statement, come to the next
potluck. If you can't make
the potluck, but are still
interested in helping, call
Joy	 at	 783-0069.

Democrats and live in some-
body else's district. Mc-
Farland is concerned  that
the gaycommunity not put
its eggs in one basket by
only supporting Democrats.
"Whencandidates of both
partiesare vying for
gar/lesbian support, then
the gay community will fi-
nally be able to say it ham)
some political clout," Mc-
Farland said.

Besides, McFarland adds,
lesbians and gays who con-
sider themselves Republican
need a niche as well. "For
too long, Republican gays
and lesbians have been ig-
nored by both their party
and their community,. ac-
cording to MoFarland. Any-
one who wants to become in-
volved can contact WEEP at
227 Langdon 8101, Madison,
WI 53703 (confidentiality
assured).
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Concert ticketsare $40,
$35, and $25. AnniversarY
ball ticketsare S40 ad-
vance or $50 at the door.
All ticketsare available
by sending a check or mon,
order to Olivia Records,
4400 Market Street, Oak-
land, CA 94608;or for
credit card orders, call
(415) 655-0364.

Other Olivia 15th anniver-
sary concerts are tenta-
tively scheduled, including
Minneapolis on October 29.
Watch the LLN for more de-
tails.
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Fall seems to be the time
for scheduling conferences.
Below are five in parties-
/or that may be of interest
to LLN reader..

September 30-October 2: The
National Coalition of Black
Lesbians and Gays, this
country's only national or-
ganization designed to ad-
dress the needs and con-
cerns of Black Lesbians and
Gays, is having its Tenth
Anniveraary Homecoming Con-
ference in Washington, DC.
The theme of the conference
is: Home Work (for hesehoys
and home girls). Its in-
tent is to prepare Black
Lesbians and Gays for local
organizing and to empower
them to develop strategies
for meeting their own needs
and enhancing the quality
of their lives and of the
at-large Lesbian and Gay
movement.	 For more infor-
mation, contact: Renee Mc-
Coy, NCBLG, 19641 West
Seven Mile, Detroit, MI
48219.

October 7-8, 1988, the Uni-
versity of Minnesota at Du-
luth, will hosta confer-
ence entitled: Explorations
in Feminist Ethics: Theory
and Practice. There are
well over two dozen work-
shops scheduledon a wide
variety of topics. Keynote
speakersare Charlotte
Bunch and Sara Ruddick.
For more information and/or
to register, write: Center
for Continuing Education,
University of Minnesota-
Duluth, Duluth, MN 55812 or
call (218) 726-6142.
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October 7-10. 1988, the Na-
tional Organization For
Women will sponsor • Les-
bian lgehts Garfereftoe in
San	 Diego,	 California.
Speaker. will include Robin
Morgan, Sean O'Leary
(executive director of Na-
tional Gay ■igikts Advo-
cates) Renee Mc Coy
(executive director of Na-
tional Coalition of Black
Lesbian. and Gays), Carmen
Vazquez (coordinator of
Lesbian and Gay Health Ser-
vices for San Francisco
County) and Karen Thompson.
Deidre McCalla and Lucie
Blue Tremblay will perform.
For additional information,
contact: Nancy Buerseyer,
NOW Action Center, Suite
800, 1401 New York Avenue
NW, Washington DC 20005 or
call (202) 347-2279.

October 27-27, 1988 the
University of PenesYlvania
is sponsoring a national
conference entitled Ending
Campus Violence: Decisions
and Directions. Now more
than ever aexeal, racial,
homophobic and other forms
of violence have reached a
heightened state-
demic settings. In re-
sponse  to this escalating
problem, the University of
Pennsylvania in collabora-
tion with other-
ties and institutions is
organizing thin conference.
The Main goals of the con-
ference 

To
e(

1. providea forum
for the exploration of is-
sues and concerns to end
violence on college cam-
puses.

2. To identify the na-
ture and extent of the full
range of the violence on
campuses.
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HAG RAG
WISCONSIN'S LESBIAN-FEMINIST PRESS

New Rage Thinking

HAG RAG IS PUBLISHED BIMONTHLY AND WE
WELCOME WRITERS AND VISUAL ARTISTS TO SUB-
MIT WORK ON RADICAL FEMINIST ANALYSIS,
SEPARATISM, LOOKS., UNGULSTICS, CLASS CON-
SCIOUSNESS AND THE WORLD-WIDE LESBIAN
CONSPIRACY_
59 ,./blividuals, 515 yr./susleinine. 520 Winatitutione

5175 ramp,. ‘.1”'

HAG RAG, PO BOX 93243, MILWAUKEE WI 53203
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3. To identify effective

strategies and services for
addressing this violence.
For more information and/or
to register, contact: Char-
lotte Wilkins, Conference
Coordinator, University of
Pennsylvania, 119 Houston
Hall, 3417 Spruce Street,
University of Pennsylvania,
Philadelphia, PA 19104-
6306.

November 18-20:	 Creating
Change: A National Confer-
ence for Gay and Lesbian
Organization will feature
keynote speeches by two
leading gay activists, Vir-
ginia	 Apuzzo	 and	 John
D'Emilio. Theconference
is organized by the Na-
tional Gay and Lesbian Task
Force and will be held in
Washington, DC. The con-
ference is open to all les-
bian and gay organizations.
Formore	 information,
write: NGLTF Creating
Change, 1517 U Street NW,
Washington, DC 20009.

1L/IPCCOM I NO
EVENTS E rer

September 13: Primary Elec-
tion Dayin Wisconsin.
Vote for Tony Earl.

September 16: TAKE BACK THE
NIGHT MARCHin Rochester.
Begins at 6:30 pm at Sol-
diers Field Park (near
Crossroads shopping cen-
ter).	 Contact/Gay Lesbian
Community Service. of
Rochester, (507) 281-3266,
for more information.

September 22: LLN Deadline.

September 22: September's
, potluck is on a Thursday at

Char's, 127 South 23rd
Street, beginning at 6:30.
Bring a dish to pass, your
own beverage, and a friend.

September 30-October 2: Na-
tional Coalition of Black
Lesbians and Gays Confer-
ence. See article.

October 7-8: Conference en-
tit/ed Exploration in Femi-
nist Ethics in Duluth. See
article on conferences for
more information.

October 7-10: NOW Confer-
ence on Leablan Rights.
See article on conferences
for more information.

October 11: NATIONAL COMING
OUT DAY. See article.

October 27-29: Conference
on Ending Campus Violence.
See article on conferences
for more information.

October 29: Olivia's 16th
anniversary concert in Min-
neapolis. See article for
more information.

November 25: Olivia's 15th
annivereary concert at
Carnegie Hall and ball at
the Waldorf-Astoria. See
article for more informa-
tion.
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The support group which wee
scheduled to meet on Thurs-
day nights for lesbians in
abusive relationships, halo
been canceled. If you are
le a relatiomahip and hove
been bettered physically,
emotionally, or verbally by
your partner, and need
help, cell New Horizons at
784-6419, Barb R. at 8116-
6666, or Firet Call For
Help at 782-8010. And re-
member, if you need emer-
gency shelter, New Horizons
is open to all women, in-
cluding lesbians.
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bay/Lesbian Events of 1989:
The second edition of a na-
tional gay/lesbian bulletin
board is now in prepara-
tion. The editors of
Gel/Lesbian %yenta 1989 are
calling on organizations to
submit their 1989 events
for inclusion in a nation-
wide listing to be pub-
lished this November.	 Any
organization wishing to
list their special 1989
events should send a letter
giving the name and date of
theevent (or best esti-
mated date), the sponsoring
organization, address and
phone number, and a short
description of theevent
to: Envoy Enterprises, 740
Rush Street, Suite 609,
Chicago, II. 60611.

Gay and Lesbian Ham Radio
Club: The Lambda Amateur
Radio Club (LARC) is a aer-
vice oriented international
organization of amateur ra-
dio operations,or hams,
and has served the gay and
lesbian community since
1975. Amateur Radio is an
exciting hobby that has an
area of interest for every-
one: satellite-
tions, computer-to-computer
message system.,	 talking
via shortwave to stations
around theworld, etc.
LARC members maintain a
number of On-the-air meet-
ings for members every
week.	 All members receive
the club newsletter.	 For
more informationcontact:
LARC,	 PO	 Box	 24810,
Philadelphia, PA 19130.

National Pen Pala: Gay 9.711
is a new national pen pal
organization for the
gaY/lesbiancommunity, and
is looking for member..

The purpose of the group is
to help lesbian and gays,
especially isolated one, to
"join together and expand
our ideas, thoughts, and
ways of thinking." They
have a $5 processin g fee.
Contact them at: Gay Ways,
1321 East South Dixie liwy„
413-401, Pompano Beach, FL
33060.

MCC is 20: The Universal
Fellowship of Metropolitan
Community Churches, a de-
nomination witha special
ministry to gays and les-
bians, celebrates its 20th
anniversary in 1988, and
plans are under way for an-
niversary observances at
MCC churchesacross the
country. There are 200 MCC
churches	 in	 the United
States, Canada, Great
Britain, Europe, Auetralia,
Mexico., and South America.

Names Project Quilt: In the
past year, more than three-
quarters of a million Amer-
icans have viewed the Quilt
put together by the Names
Project Foundation. The
Quilt is made of 3 foot by
6 foot panels, each bearing
the name of a single person
lost to AIDS. Donations of
nearly $500,000 made at
each of the twenty cities
the Quilt was exhibited in,
stayed with the local com-
munity to be need for AIDS
services.	 The Quilt re-
mains an ongoing project
with,	 sadly,new panels
added daily. It will re-
turn to Washington in Octo-
ber for the anniversary of
the March.	 To donate, or
for more information,
write: The NAMES Project,
PO Box 14573, San Fran-
cisco, CA 94114.
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NATIONWIDE GAY REALTOR RE-
FERRALS: Buying or selling
real estate in any USA
city/state? FREE referral
to a Gay or Lesbianreal
estate agent in the
city/state of your choice.
GLOBAL REFERRALS: TOLL-FREE
1-800-346-5592. (ATTENTION:
Real estate agents. call
GLOBAL for FREE member-
ship.)

con t- from pi 6)

Network of Gay and Lesbian
Aluani/ae Associations:
The Network of Gay sod Les-
bian Alumni/le Associa-
tions, a nationalassocia-
tion of gay and lesbian
alumni/ae groups, has an-
nounced itsnew referral
service to help individual
graduates wishing to make
contact with theiruniver-
sity or college GALA. Net-
GALA is aware of nearly all
the GALAS withcontact
name. and addresses.

c
 In

some cases where there is
no GALA, NetGALA haacon-
tacts for individuals who
are interested in starting
a group.	 Alumni/ae who
wish to make contact with
their	 college/university
GALA, or who wish to start
a GALA,	 should send
stamped, self-addressed en-
velope to: NetGALA, PO Box
15141,	 Washington.	 DC
20003. 

SUBSCRIBE TO THE LLN

12 wonderful issues for $8
(more if you can, less if you can't)

Name	

Address        

ADVERTISE WITH US

$15 for a full page
$8 for a half page
$4 for a quarter page
501 for a classified ad

(25 words or less)

Send to: LLN, P.O. Box
932, La Crosse, WI
54602-0932.       Amount           

Send to: LLN, P.O. Box 932, La Crosse,
WI 54602-0932.  
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MASSAGE is developing a new image these days, as more people are
recognizing the healing benefits of touch. Massage helps to reduce
the harmful effects of stress, assists in strengthening relationships
and increases the comfort we feel in our bodies.
MASSAGE is holistic as It enhances the health of the whole person,
mind, body, and spirit.
Lecture, demonstration and hands-on practice enable you to learn
basic massage strokes for the face, hands, feet, back, neck and legs.
Anatomy, creating a comfortable environment and oil selection will
be discussed. This class is an opportunity to grow in ways you may
not have imagined. Bring a friend or come alone and make a friend.

Fee: sSo ALocA memeeK5
$ 65 /	 MEM SE .5

CO011SE 15 FOR-	 - A coen CCOaC,C
e6c.,...1 MT	 THE YfAfCp,`-' FOR DFTnicS v io gx6r,Tca

7895419 4-


	Page 1
	Page 2
	Page 3
	Page 4
	Page 5
	Page 6
	Page 7
	Page 8

